
February Newsletter

We had a most enjoyable meeting in February.  Diann Lewis spoke to us about
Consumer Science. Diane is extremely knowledgeable in this area. She is one of 14
women who have received the Kroger’s Award for Excellence in a field of 25,000.
Way to go Diann!
I am looking forward to our Texas Heritage Program on March 4th. Lisa Koiner will
introduce the program. Maurice Walton will tell us the story of the HANGING OF
COONEY MITCHELL. Other with meeting responsibilities are:
INVOCATION- DORA MOFFIT
PLEDGES- SALLY TIMMONS
DISMISSAL- KATHY PREISSINGER
HOSTESSES- NANCY PRIDDY, PEG HARDING, DORA MOFFIT, JANET LELL,
PATSY HURD, ERNESTINE SHUGART, AND CHERYL TROXEL
Looking forward to April Purple Can-  RUTH’S PLACE: Nonpreishable foods, arts
and crafts supplies, cleaning supplies
Ladies, please bring your $20 to the March meeting to pay for the bus ride and lunch
for our MARCH 18 FIELD TRIP TO THE FORT WORTH WOMEN’S CLUB for lunch
and a tour. Remember we will meet at the WWC CLUBHOUSE at 11:00 am on the
18th to get on the bus.
REMEMBER WE WILL BE VOTING ON NEW MEMBERS AT OUR MARCH
MEETING.WE CURRENTLY HAVE 6 OPENINGS. THEY WILL BE VOTED ON IN
THE ORDER IN WHICH THEY TURNED THEIR PAPERWORK INTO THE
MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE.
We extend our sincerest sympathy to Marian Winslow and her family and friends
on the passing of BUD, Marian's husband! Our prayers are with her.
Looking forward to seeing you all on March 4th! Hugs!
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February Meeting Minutes

President Cheryl Troxel called the meeting to order.
 

Susie Lambeth brought the invocation with a prayer, “Yesterday, Today and Tomorrow”.
 

Ernestine Shugart led the Pledges of Allegiance to the Flags of the United States and Texas.
 

President Troxel thanked the hostesses: Chair Joyce Garrison, Patsy Newsom, Kathy Preissinger, Shirley Capps, Donna Roessler,
Kay Crain and Carolyn McLeod.

 
President Troxel asked members to introduce their guests. 

Carolyn Riley presented Lula Pope Tidwell; Nancy Priddy presented Linda Frost and Ellen Tennison; Patsy Hurd presented Jan
Caldwell Hullet; Cathey Briscoe presented Michelle Davis; and Melinda Charbonnet presented Linda Bush and Donna Campbell.

 
Marian Winslow introduced the speaker, Diann Lewis, an Active Member of WWC, who is the manager of Kroger. Diann spoke on

the topic, “Family and Consumer Science”. Kroger was founded by Bernard Kroger in 1883.  Today there are 2,758 stores in 35
states and the District of Columbia. Kroger has clothing, jewelry and shoe departments, pharmacies, medical clinics, food

processing and manufacturing facilities and employs over 453,000 people. In Granbury, Kroger has met the needs of its shoppers
with nutrient department, pharmacy that will offer call list for renewals while cooperating with doctors, and a quick list

of past purchases to help reduce impulse buying. The store offers weekly ads, digital coupons, magazines with recipes, Simple
Truth Organic products and curb side pick up for call in delivery.   Several members complimented Diann and Kroger for their

involvement with the community programs such as United Way, Salvation Army and hiring mentally challenged personnel. She
shared with the club, “My day begins with a smile and hug from these employees.”

 
Business Meeting:

            Melinda Charbonnet explained the information sheet that was being distributed for approval and/or corrections for the
directory and photographs will be taken again in March.

 
            Cheryl Troxel announced the offices for 2020-2021 WWC individually and asked for nominations from the members as she

read the positions and the individual name presented by the nominating board.  Since no floor nominations were presented,
the slate of officers was accepted unanimously.

She presented the new officers: President, Cathey Briscoe; 1st Vice President, Melinda Charbonnet; 2nd Vice President, Linda
Somervill; Recording Secretary, Pat Flatt; and Corresponding Secretary, Patsy Newsom.  The induction ceremony will be at the

May meeting.
 

Recording Secretary Pat Flatt reported 37 Active Members, one Associate Member, one Honorary Lifetime Member and seven guests
for a total of 46 present. January minutes were filed as presented.

 
Nancy Priddy discussed the March 18, 2020, Field Trip to the Ft. Worth Woman’s Club. Transportation is available for $5.00 each
way and the lunch price is $10.00. Members should meet at the clubhouse at 11:00 am, arrive at the Ft. Worth Club by noon and

depart at 2:00 pm.  A private tour of the facility is scheduled.  She reminded members to bring money to the March meeting.
 

Cheryl Troxel reported that several members and family members had health issues and were unable to attend.  Members in
attendance acknowledged health concerns of their husbands also.

She announced that our club had been asked to donate to a fund for the outgoing Texas Federation of Women’s Clubs Carol
Habgood. Funds are used to enhance the outgoing state president’s pin as explained by Carolyn McLeod.

 
Chair of the Clubhouse, Linda Somervill, said that the new roof was completed with ridge vents, class 4 shingles (which could reduce

the insurance premiums at renewal), and the committee is making a list of needs for the new officers.
 

Betty Curl thanked the members for their donations to the Rainbow Room.
 

The Federated Report was printed in the February issue of the WWC Newsletter.
 

Chloe Steinhagen reported that the Salvation Army Women’s Service League would be hosting a garage sale in Johnson County on
April 24-25 and any donated items would be collected.  She said to contact her on her mobile phone number.

 
First Vice President, Lisa Koiner, announced the hostesses, invocation, pledges and dismissal members for the March meeting.

Tammy Anderson presented the dismissal, “God Blessed You All by Friends”.
 

Meeting adjourned at 2:05 pm.
 

Submitted by:
Pat Flatt

Interim Recording Secretary
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February 2019 Meeting
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Happy Valentine's Day!



The remainder of member photos and any redo's will be taken at the MARCH 4th meeting.
March meeting duties are as follows:

Presiding: Cheryl Troxel
Invocation: Dora Moffit
Dessert Hostess Chair: Nancy Priddy

Committee: Peg Harding, Dora Moffit, Janet Lell, Patsy Hurd, Ernestine Shugart, Cheryl Troxel
Pledges to Flags: Sally Timmons
Introduction of Program: Lisa Koiner

Program: "The Hanging of Cooney Mitchell" by Maurice Walton
Business Meeting: Cheryl Troxel
Federation Counselor Report: Ernestine Shugart
Dismissal: Kathy Preissinger
Focus: Hood County History

WWC Field Trip Reminder:  Please bring $20 (for shuttle  and lunch) or $10 (if you are carpooling &
lunch) to March meeting. The Field Trip to Fort Worth Woman's Club leaves from our Clubhouse at 11:00
and returns at 3:00 on March 18, 2020.  -Nancy Priddy

Recipe: Seasoned Pretzels
1 (16 oz) bag of Rold Gold Tiny Twist pretzels

2 tbsp. dill weed
1 tsp garlic powder
1/2 tsp. onion powder
1 pkg. Hidden Valley Ranch Dressing Mix
1/2 bottle Orville Redenbacher's Popping & Topping Oil

To a large bowl of pretzels add:

Stir up from bottom of bowl every 10-15 minutes to coat pretzels. Keep turning pretzels over 3 hours or
so until popcorn oil is absorbed. Store in air-tight container. May be frozen. 

Enjoy!

By Carolyn Riley

Reminders
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Crazy Bridge Fundraiser
“Crazy Bridge” and lunch is a fundraiser for WWC. Join us for this

entertaining activity at the clubhouse on Wednesday, April 22, at 10:00.
Anyone can play. Bring a friend to enjoy this funny bridge game. Entry fee

is $10.00.  We will enjoy lunch (TBD) together at noon.




